
CORRESPONDENCE/MEMORANDUM 
 

State of Wisconsin 

 

 

DATE: May 21, 2019 FILE REF: Susies Restaurant (Former) – LGU – WI DOT 

 

TO: Site File 

 

FROM: Sarah Krueger      

 

SUBJECT: Meeting with off-site property owner of 1029 S 26th Street, City of Manitowoc, regarding 

permission to access for sub-slab vapor investigation. 

 

 

On May 20, 2019 Sarah Krueger made a site visit to the off-site property at 1029 S 26th Street, City of 

Manitowoc, owned by Ms. Kathy Schmill to discuss access for sub-slab vapor sampling. 

 

Previously Ms. Schmill had granted, rescinded, and re-granted access to conduct sub-slab vapor sampling 

on her property.   

 

Ms. Schmill indicated that she would like to receive the same information her neighbors requested and 

did not indicate if she would be once again rescinding her access.  Ms. Schmill voiced her concern that 

something similar to what happened to Susie’s Restaurant would happen to her. Krueger thanked Ms. 

Schmill for her time and informed Ms. Schmill that contact her with the additional information. 

 

 


